
Date: 9/10/2014 5:53:22 PM 
Subject: Governor Haley

From: Priester, Nicole <NicolePriester@gov.sc.gov>
To: jwaynegeorge@bellsouth.net <jwaynegeorge@bellsouth.net>
CC: Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>

Mottel, Haley <HaleyMottel@gov.sc.gov>

Dear Rep. George,

Thank you for extending an invitation to Governor Haley to attend the special ceremony in Mullins on Thursday,
October 9, 2014 recognizing the reopening of the new City Hall facilities. Governor Haley appreciates your kind
consideration, but regrettably the Governor's tight schedule that evening will not permit for her to attend due to a
scheduling conflict. Thank you for thinking of Governor Haley, and best wishes on a wonderful ceremony in Mullins in 
October.

Please let me know if I can be of any further assistance.

Take Care,
Nicole

Nicole Priester
Scheduler | Office of Governor Nikki Haley
(803) 734-5151
NicolePriester@gov.sc.gov
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